The Honorable Tom Lantos
Ranking Minority Member
Committee on International Relations
United States House of Representatives
B-360 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressmen Lantos:

We wish to inform you of our intention to provide initial funding for baseline data collection in Madagascar. The total cost of this baseline survey project is approximately \$1,000,000. This assistance is pursuant to provision 609(g) of our authorizing legislation, which provides for disbursements to eligible countries to facilitate development and implementation of a Compact.

MCC is making progress toward completion of negotiations with the Government of Madagascar (GOM) to finance a program that addresses three key constraints to increased rural investment and agricultural productivity - land titling and land security, financial sector reform, and improving agricultural production technologies and market capacity in rural areas. MCC continues to work closely on this program with USAID's Mission in Anatanarivo. However, lack of data availability and lack of capacity to collect regular statistics in rural areas pose significant challenges for the program. Without baseline data, assessing the impact of the MCA program on economic growth and poverty reduction will be difficult. Furthermore, delays in collecting baseline data will prevent a timely start-up of many activities should the Board ultimately approve the Compact.

Given MCC's and Madagascar's commitment to measuring results, reliable baseline data that can be disaggregated, where possible, by age, gender, and socio-economic status should be collected as soon as possible. To accomplish this, MCC intends to begin data collection of households, farms and businesses before signature of the Compact. The U.S. Census Bureau will work with national statistics institutions to provide technical assistance to build their capacity and to ensure the data collection complies with standard statistical practices. This use of funds will accelerate the implementation of program activities under the proposed Compact and, in any event (and whether or not the Board ultimately approves the Compact), will enhance statistical capacity in Madagascar.

Sincerely,

Frances McNaught Vice President, Domestic Relations

The Honorable Henry Hyde Chairman Committee on International Relations United States House of Representatives 2170 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Hyde:

We wish to inform you of our intention to provide initial funding for baseline data collection in Madagascar. The total cost of this baseline survey project is approximately \$1,000,000. This assistance is pursuant to provision 609(g) of our authorizing legislation, which provides for disbursements to eligible countries to facilitate development and implementation of a Compact.

MCC is making progress toward completion of negotiations with the Government of Madagascar (GOM) to finance a program that addresses three key constraints to increased rural investment and agricultural productivity - land titling and land security, financial sector reform, and improving agricultural production technologies and market capacity in rural areas. MCC continues to work closely on this program with USAID's Mission in Anatanarivo. However, lack of data availability and lack of capacity to collect regular statistics in rural areas pose significant challenges for the program. Without baseline data, assessing the impact of the MCA program on economic growth and poverty reduction will be difficult. Furthermore, delays in collecting baseline data will prevent a timely start-up of many activities should the Board ultimately approve the Compact.

Given MCC's and Madagascar's commitment to measuring results, reliable baseline data that can be disaggregated, where possible, by age, gender, and socio-economic status should be collected as soon as possible. To accomplish this, MCC intends to begin data collection of households, farms and businesses before signature of the Compact. The U.S. Census Bureau will work with national statistics institutions to provide technical assistance to build their capacity and to ensure the data collection complies with standard statistical practices. This use of funds will accelerate the implementation of program activities under the proposed Compact and, in any event (and whether or not the Board ultimately approves the Compact), will enhance statistical capacity in Madagascar.

Sincerely,

Frances McNaught Vice President, Domestic Relations

The Honorable Joseph Biden Ranking Minority Member Senate Foreign Relations Committee Office of the Minority 439 Senate Dirksen Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Biden, Jr.:

We wish to inform you of our intention to provide initial funding for baseline data collection in Madagascar. The total cost of this baseline survey project is approximately \$1,000,000. This assistance is pursuant to provision 609(g) of our authorizing legislation, which provides for disbursements to eligible countries to facilitate development and implementation of a Compact.

MCC is making progress toward completion of negotiations with the Government of Madagascar (GOM) to finance a program that addresses three key constraints to increased rural investment and agricultural productivity - land titling and land security, financial sector reform, and improving agricultural production technologies and market capacity in rural areas. MCC continues to work closely on this program with USAID's Mission in Anatanarivo. However, lack of data availability and lack of capacity to collect regular statistics in rural areas pose significant challenges for the program. Without baseline data, assessing the impact of the MCA program on economic growth and poverty reduction will be difficult. Furthermore, delays in collecting baseline data will prevent a timely start-up of many activities should the Board ultimately approve the Compact.

Given MCC's and Madagascar's commitment to measuring results, reliable baseline data that can be disaggregated, where possible, by age, gender, and socio-economic status should be collected as soon as possible. To accomplish this, MCC intends to begin data collection of households, farms and businesses before signature of the Compact. The U.S. Census Bureau will work with national statistics institutions to provide technical assistance to build their capacity and to ensure the data collection complies with standard statistical practices. This use of funds will accelerate the implementation of program activities under the proposed Compact and, in any event (and whether or not the Board ultimately approves the Compact), will enhance statistical capacity in Madagascar.

Sincerely,

Frances McNaught Vice President, Domestic Relations

The Honorable Richard G. Lugar Chairman Committee on Foreign Relations United States Senate 423 Dirksen Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Chairman Lugar:

We wish to inform you of our intention to provide initial funding for baseline data collection in Madagascar. The total cost of this baseline survey project is approximately \$1,000,000. This assistance is pursuant to provision 609(g) of our authorizing legislation, which provides for disbursements to eligible countries to facilitate development and implementation of a Compact.

MCC is making progress toward completion of negotiations with the Government of Madagascar (GOM) to finance a program that addresses three key constraints to increased rural investment and agricultural productivity - land titling and land security, financial sector reform, and improving agricultural production technologies and market capacity in rural areas. MCC continues to work closely on this program with USAID's Mission in Anatanarivo. However, lack of data availability and lack of capacity to collect regular statistics in rural areas pose significant challenges for the program. Without baseline data, assessing the impact of the MCA program on economic growth and poverty reduction will be difficult. Furthermore, delays in collecting baseline data will prevent a timely start-up of many activities should the Board ultimately approve the Compact.

Given MCC's and Madagascar's commitment to measuring results, reliable baseline data that can be disaggregated, where possible, by age, gender, and socio-economic status should be collected as soon as possible. To accomplish this, MCC intends to begin data collection of households, farms and businesses before signature of the Compact. The U.S. Census Bureau will work with national statistics institutions to provide technical assistance to build their capacity and to ensure the data collection complies with standard statistical practices. This use of funds will accelerate the implementation of program activities under the proposed Compact and, in any event (and whether or not the Board ultimately approves the Compact), will enhance statistical capacity in Madagascar.

Sincerely,

Frances McNaught Vice President, Domestic Relations

The Honorable Mitch McConnell Chairman Subcommittee on Foreign Operations United States Senate 142 Dirksen Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

## Dear Chairman McConnell:

We wish to inform you of our intention to provide initial funding for baseline data collection in Madagascar. The total cost of this baseline survey project is approximately \$1,000,000. This assistance is pursuant to provision 609(g) of our authorizing legislation, which provides for disbursements to eligible countries to facilitate development and implementation of a Compact.

MCC is making progress toward completion of negotiations with the Government of Madagascar (GOM) to finance a program that addresses three key constraints to increased rural investment and agricultural productivity - land titling and land security, financial sector reform, and improving agricultural production technologies and market capacity in rural areas. MCC continues to work closely on this program with USAID's Mission in Anatanarivo. However, lack of data availability and lack of capacity to collect regular statistics in rural areas pose significant challenges for the program. Without baseline data, assessing the impact of the MCA program on economic growth and poverty reduction will be difficult. Furthermore, delays in collecting baseline data will prevent a timely start-up of many activities should the Board ultimately approve the Compact.

Given MCC's and Madagascar's commitment to measuring results, reliable baseline data that can be disaggregated, where possible, by age, gender, and socio-economic status should be collected as soon as possible. To accomplish this, MCC intends to begin data collection of households, farms and businesses before signature of the Compact. The U.S. Census Bureau will work with national statistics institutions to provide technical assistance to build their capacity and to ensure the data collection complies with standard statistical practices. This use of funds will accelerate the implementation of program activities under the proposed Compact and, in any event (and whether or not the Board ultimately approves the Compact), will enhance statistical capacity in Madagascar.

Sincerely,

Frances McNaught Vice President, Domestic Relations

The Honorable Patrick J. Leahy
Ranking Minority Member
Committee on Appropriations
Subcommittee on Foreign Operations
United States Senate
123 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Leahy:

We wish to inform you of our intention to provide initial funding for baseline data collection in Madagascar. The total cost of this baseline survey project is approximately \$1,000,000. This assistance is pursuant to provision 609(g) of our authorizing legislation, which provides for disbursements to eligible countries to facilitate development and implementation of a Compact.

MCC is making progress toward completion of negotiations with the Government of Madagascar (GOM) to finance a program that addresses three key constraints to increased rural investment and agricultural productivity - land titling and land security, financial sector reform, and improving agricultural production technologies and market capacity in rural areas. MCC continues to work closely on this program with USAID's Mission in Anatanarivo. However, lack of data availability and lack of capacity to collect regular statistics in rural areas pose significant challenges for the program. Without baseline data, assessing the impact of the MCA program on economic growth and poverty reduction will be difficult. Furthermore, delays in collecting baseline data will prevent a timely start-up of many activities should the Board ultimately approve the Compact.

Given MCC's and Madagascar's commitment to measuring results, reliable baseline data that can be disaggregated, where possible, by age, gender, and socio-economic status should be collected as soon as possible. To accomplish this, MCC intends to begin data collection of households, farms and businesses before signature of the Compact. The U.S. Census Bureau will work with national statistics institutions to provide technical assistance to build their capacity and to ensure the data collection complies with standard statistical practices. This use of funds will accelerate the implementation of program activities under the proposed Compact and, in any event (and whether or not the Board ultimately approves the Compact), will enhance statistical capacity in Madagascar.

Sincerely,

Frances McNaught

The Honorable Nita M. Lowey
Ranking Minority Member
Committee on Appropriations
Subcommittee on Foreign Operations, Export Financing and Related Programs
United States House of Representatives
1016 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congresswomen Lowey:

We wish to inform you of our intention to provide initial funding for baseline data collection in Madagascar. The total cost of this baseline survey project is approximately \$1,000,000. This assistance is pursuant to provision 609(g) of our authorizing legislation, which provides for disbursements to eligible countries to facilitate development and implementation of a Compact.

MCC is making progress toward completion of negotiations with the Government of Madagascar (GOM) to finance a program that addresses three key constraints to increased rural investment and agricultural productivity - land titling and land security, financial sector reform, and improving agricultural production technologies and market capacity in rural areas. MCC continues to work closely on this program with USAID's Mission in Anatanarivo. However, lack of data availability and lack of capacity to collect regular statistics in rural areas pose significant challenges for the program. Without baseline data, assessing the impact of the MCA program on economic growth and poverty reduction will be difficult. Furthermore, delays in collecting baseline data will prevent a timely start-up of many activities should the Board ultimately approve the Compact.

Given MCC's and Madagascar's commitment to measuring results, reliable baseline data that can be disaggregated, where possible, by age, gender, and socio-economic status should be collected as soon as possible. To accomplish this, MCC intends to begin data collection of households, farms and businesses before signature of the Compact. The U.S. Census Bureau will work with national statistics institutions to provide technical assistance to build their capacity and to ensure the data collection complies with standard statistical practices. This use of funds will accelerate the implementation of program activities under the proposed Compact and, in any event (and whether or not the Board ultimately approves the Compact), will enhance statistical capacity in Madagascar.

Sincerely,

Frances McNaught

The Honorable Jim Kolbe
Chairman
Committee on Appropriations
Subcommittee on Foreign Operations, Export Financing and Related Programs
United States House of Representatives
HB-26 The Capitol
Washington, DC 20515

## Dear Chairman Kolbe:

We wish to inform you of our intention to provide initial funding for baseline data collection in Madagascar. The total cost of this baseline survey project is approximately \$1,000,000. This assistance is pursuant to provision 609(g) of our authorizing legislation, which provides for disbursements to eligible countries to facilitate development and implementation of a Compact.

MCC is making progress toward completion of negotiations with the Government of Madagascar (GOM) to finance a program that addresses three key constraints to increased rural investment and agricultural productivity - land titling and land security, financial sector reform, and improving agricultural production technologies and market capacity in rural areas. MCC continues to work closely on this program with USAID's Mission in Anatanarivo. However, lack of data availability and lack of capacity to collect regular statistics in rural areas pose significant challenges for the program. Without baseline data, assessing the impact of the MCA program on economic growth and poverty reduction will be difficult. Furthermore, delays in collecting baseline data will prevent a timely start-up of many activities should the Board ultimately approve the Compact.

Given MCC's and Madagascar's commitment to measuring results, reliable baseline data that can be disaggregated, where possible, by age, gender, and socio-economic status should be collected as soon as possible. To accomplish this, MCC intends to begin data collection of households, farms and businesses before signature of the Compact. The U.S. Census Bureau will work with national statistics institutions to provide technical assistance to build their capacity and to ensure the data collection complies with standard statistical practices. This use of funds will accelerate the implementation of program activities under the proposed Compact and, in any event (and whether or not the Board ultimately approves the Compact), will enhance statistical capacity in Madagascar.

Sincerely,

Frances McNaught

The Honorable Jerry Lewis Chairman House Committee on Appropriations H-218 United States Capitol Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Lewis:

We wish to inform you of our intention to provide initial funding for baseline data collection in Madagascar. The total cost of this baseline survey project is approximately \$1,000,000. This assistance is pursuant to provision 609(g) of our authorizing legislation, which provides for disbursements to eligible countries to facilitate development and implementation of a Compact.

MCC is making progress toward completion of negotiations with the Government of Madagascar (GOM) to finance a program that addresses three key constraints to increased rural investment and agricultural productivity - land titling and land security, financial sector reform, and improving agricultural production technologies and market capacity in rural areas. MCC continues to work closely on this program with USAID's Mission in Anatanarivo. However, lack of data availability and lack of capacity to collect regular statistics in rural areas pose significant challenges for the program. Without baseline data, assessing the impact of the MCA program on economic growth and poverty reduction will be difficult. Furthermore, delays in collecting baseline data will prevent a timely start-up of many activities should the Board ultimately approve the Compact.

Given MCC's and Madagascar's commitment to measuring results, reliable baseline data that can be disaggregated, where possible, by age, gender, and socio-economic status should be collected as soon as possible. To accomplish this, MCC intends to begin data collection of households, farms and businesses before signature of the Compact. The U.S. Census Bureau will work with national statistics institutions to provide technical assistance to build their capacity and to ensure the data collection complies with standard statistical practices. This use of funds will accelerate the implementation of program activities under the proposed Compact and, in any event (and whether or not the Board ultimately approves the Compact), will enhance statistical capacity in Madagascar.

Sincerely,

Frances McNaught Vice President, Domestic Relations

The Honorable Thad Cochran Chairman Senate Committee on Appropriations United States Capitol S-128 Washington, DC 20510

## Dear Chairman Cochran:

We wish to inform you of our intention to provide initial funding for baseline data collection in Madagascar. The total cost of this baseline survey project is approximately \$1,000,000. This assistance is pursuant to provision 609(g) of our authorizing legislation, which provides for disbursements to eligible countries to facilitate development and implementation of a Compact.

MCC is making progress toward completion of negotiations with the Government of Madagascar (GOM) to finance a program that addresses three key constraints to increased rural investment and agricultural productivity - land titling and land security, financial sector reform, and improving agricultural production technologies and market capacity in rural areas. MCC continues to work closely on this program with USAID's Mission in Anatanarivo. However, lack of data availability and lack of capacity to collect regular statistics in rural areas pose significant challenges for the program. Without baseline data, assessing the impact of the MCA program on economic growth and poverty reduction will be difficult. Furthermore, delays in collecting baseline data will prevent a timely start-up of many activities should the Board ultimately approve the Compact.

Given MCC's and Madagascar's commitment to measuring results, reliable baseline data that can be disaggregated, where possible, by age, gender, and socio-economic status should be collected as soon as possible. To accomplish this, MCC intends to begin data collection of households, farms and businesses before signature of the Compact. The U.S. Census Bureau will work with national statistics institutions to provide technical assistance to build their capacity and to ensure the data collection complies with standard statistical practices. This use of funds will accelerate the implementation of program activities under the proposed Compact and, in any event (and whether or not the Board ultimately approves the Compact), will enhance statistical capacity in Madagascar.

Sincerely,

Frances McNaught Vice President, Domestic Relations

The Honorable David Obey
Ranking Minority Member
Committee on Appropriations
United States House of Representatives
1016 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressmen Obey:

We wish to inform you of our intention to provide initial funding for baseline data collection in Madagascar. The total cost of this baseline survey project is approximately \$1,000,000. This assistance is pursuant to provision 609(g) of our authorizing legislation, which provides for disbursements to eligible countries to facilitate development and implementation of a Compact.

MCC is making progress toward completion of negotiations with the Government of Madagascar (GOM) to finance a program that addresses three key constraints to increased rural investment and agricultural productivity - land titling and land security, financial sector reform, and improving agricultural production technologies and market capacity in rural areas. MCC continues to work closely on this program with USAID's Mission in Anatanarivo. However, lack of data availability and lack of capacity to collect regular statistics in rural areas pose significant challenges for the program. Without baseline data, assessing the impact of the MCA program on economic growth and poverty reduction will be difficult. Furthermore, delays in collecting baseline data will prevent a timely start-up of many activities should the Board ultimately approve the Compact.

Given MCC's and Madagascar's commitment to measuring results, reliable baseline data that can be disaggregated, where possible, by age, gender, and socio-economic status should be collected as soon as possible. To accomplish this, MCC intends to begin data collection of households, farms and businesses before signature of the Compact. The U.S. Census Bureau will work with national statistics institutions to provide technical assistance to build their capacity and to ensure the data collection complies with standard statistical practices. This use of funds will accelerate the implementation of program activities under the proposed Compact and, in any event (and whether or not the Board ultimately approves the Compact), will enhance statistical capacity in Madagascar.

Sincerely,

Frances McNaught
Vice President, Domestic Relations

The Honorable Robert C. Byrd Ranking Minority Member Committee on Appropriations United States Capitol S-125 A Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Byrd:

We wish to inform you of our intention to provide initial funding for baseline data collection in Madagascar. The total cost of this baseline survey project is approximately \$1,000,000. This assistance is pursuant to provision 609(g) of our authorizing legislation, which provides for disbursements to eligible countries to facilitate development and implementation of a Compact.

MCC is making progress toward completion of negotiations with the Government of Madagascar (GOM) to finance a program that addresses three key constraints to increased rural investment and agricultural productivity - land titling and land security, financial sector reform, and improving agricultural production technologies and market capacity in rural areas. MCC continues to work closely on this program with USAID's Mission in Anatanarivo. However, lack of data availability and lack of capacity to collect regular statistics in rural areas pose significant challenges for the program. Without baseline data, assessing the impact of the MCA program on economic growth and poverty reduction will be difficult. Furthermore, delays in collecting baseline data will prevent a timely start-up of many activities should the Board ultimately approve the Compact.

Given MCC's and Madagascar's commitment to measuring results, reliable baseline data that can be disaggregated, where possible, by age, gender, and socio-economic status should be collected as soon as possible. To accomplish this, MCC intends to begin data collection of households, farms and businesses before signature of the Compact. The U.S. Census Bureau will work with national statistics institutions to provide technical assistance to build their capacity and to ensure the data collection complies with standard statistical practices. This use of funds will accelerate the implementation of program activities under the proposed Compact and, in any event (and whether or not the Board ultimately approves the Compact), will enhance statistical capacity in Madagascar.

Sincerely,

Frances McNaught Vice President, Domestic Relations